ADVANCE \y108

June 22, 2011
The Honorable Mark Begich

Chairman 

Senate Oceans, Atmosphere, Fisheries and Coast Guard Subcommittee 

144 Russell Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax: 202-224-2354

Dear Chairman Begich:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) notes the Senate Oceans, Atmosphere, Fisheries and Coast Guard Subcommittee hearing on June 23, 2011 and appreciates the focus on the U.S. Coast Guard’s FY 2012 budget. 


The Association represents enlisted Navy, Marine Corps and Coast Guard personnel and a long standing major priority for the organization is adequate funding for Coast Guard pay, health care, benefits and quality of life programs to ensure parity with associated Department of Defensive (DoD) programs. 


FRA understands that the Coast Guard currently owns 4,000 family homes, at an average age of 40+ years, with a significant and extensive maintenance and recapitalization project backlog. The scope of this troubling situation is growing and funds are not available to keep pace with essential maintenance and replacement requirements. Accordingly, the Association is concerned about significant funding cuts to the Coast Guard’s FY 2012 shore construction, housing and aids to navigation account by the House Homeland Security Appropriations Subcommittee. This is well below the service’s budget request and over $19 million below funding for the current fiscal year. 


FRA strongly supports authorization of, and adequate funding to improve the Coast Guard’s family housing units. In contrast, the Department of Defense has dramatically improved approximately 85 percent of its single family housing inventory in recent years via public-private venture (PPV) authorities. The Coast Guard, however, is unable to leverage limited resources through such a program to help address its housing challenges which are even more difficult due to the remote locations of many duty stations. 


Another major concern is the availability and accessibility of affordable child care which is a very important quality of life issue for Coast Guard personnel and their families. The Coast Guard operates nine (9) child care centers under the same standards as DoD facilities and many personnel must rely on a subsidy program allowing members affordable access to more costly private sector child care centers, and whenever possible access to DoD facilities. The Coast Guard continues to explore ways to assist with child care costs to members – particularly in remote, high-cost areas, and FRA stresses the importance of continued and hopefully expanded support for this important program.


FRA strongly supports the proposed 1.6 percent active duty pay increase and believes its appropriate for the Coast Guard and the other Armed Forces to be excluded from the pay freeze for federal employees announced by President Obama on November 29, 2010. 


Finally, the Association reminds members of this distinguished Subcommittee that roughly one percent of our population – including members of our magnificent Coast Guard – is shouldering 100% of the responsibility for maintaining our national security, and that a top priority must continue to be adequate support and funding for essential personnel programs.


Thank you for considering these issues and for your untiring commitment to the men and women serving so proudly in the United States Coast Guard.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
JLB:aal
cc: 
Ranking Member Senator Susan Collins


Fax: 202-224-2693
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